
Bowyer-Lyness Newsletter 

Volume 6, Number 5 
June 12, 2009 
 

Enoch Lyness 
¦  

George 
Lyness 

John 
Lyness 

Rosella 
Weddle 

Henry 
Lyness 

Josephine 
Bowyer 

Albert 
Lyness 

Frank 
Lyness 

Walter 
Lyness 

 
 

 
 

Reunion 
 
Our next reunion will be July 24 to 26, 
2009.  See Marilyn’s letter for more detail. 
 
 

 
 

A Note from Marilyn 
  
My, how time flies.  It does not seem 
possible that it is only a few weeks until 
time for what I have calculated to be the 
29th Bowyer-Lyness Reunion.  We have 
been busy making plans and I’m glad that 
we have so many who have sent in their 
registrations.  If you still have not sent in a 
registration form, it is not too late 
but PLEASE e-mail or call either Ray or 
myself as soon as possible so that we can 
give the Golden Bell Staff an expected 
number.   

We will have many activities, including 
hiking, swimming, wall-climbing, Frisbee 
golf, and a shopping/sightseeing tour and 
train ride near Cripple Creek. (All are 
optional, of course.)  Our theme is "Country 
Fair" and we would love to see exhibits of 
your handwork, hobbies, and crafts.  We 
will have our traditional fund-raising 
auction, so we encourage you to bring items 
for sale at the auction.  Also, we will have 
a "Country Fair Bandstand" each evening 
with singing, games, and talent provided by 
family members.  So, get your harmonica in 
tune and come expecting a good time.   
 
The first meal will be Friday night, the 
24th.  Cost for the weekend, including 
accommodations and meals Friday night, all 
day Saturday, and two meals Sunday, is as 
follows:  
            Adults over 12:  $135.00 each 
            Children 6-11: $90.00 
            Children 2-6: $45.00 
           Children under 2:  Free 
RV hook-ups are available for $25.00 per 
night, and you can pay for any meals you 
eat. 
  
To get to Golden Bell Ranch, follow 
Highway 24 from Colorado Springs to 
Divide. Turn Right at the traffic light on 
County Road 5.  Keep left at the fork, where 
the road turns into County Road 51, and 
proceed 2.9 miles to County Road 512, 
another left turn.  Turn left into Golden Bell 



Ranch.  The address is 380 County Road 
512, Divide, CO 80814, in case you want to 
plug that into a GPS navigator. 
  
For those who will be eating lunch together 
in Colorado Springs at the Mason Jar 
restaurant, the time will be 11:00 a.m.  
The restaurant address is 2925 W Colorado 
Ave.  Going West on Highway 24 from I-35, 
follow the highway for 2.5 miles, then 
turn right onto 31st Street.  Immediately, 
make another right turn onto West 
Colorado Ave.  The restaurant will be to 
your right, about half a block away. 
 
My e-mail is marilynkj@cox.net, or my 
phone is 405-728-7401, in case you have 
any questions. 
 
Marilyn Jenkins   
 

 
 

New Additions 
 
Darcy Kadlecek, daughter of Debra Lewis 
and granddaughter of Myron Dillon, and her 
husband, Aaron, had Lucius Myron 
Kadlecek February 16, 2005.  They had 
Eden Jane Kadlecek December 12, 2006.  
The family lives in Longmont, Colorado. 
 
Amy Youngblood, daughter of Chub 
Bowyer and granddaughter of Chester 
Bowyer, and her husband, Mitch, had 

Gordon Maxwell Youngblood November 
20, 2008.  They plan to call him “Max”. 
 
Rebecca McAnulla, daughter of Stephen 
McAnulla and granddaughter of Marguerite 
McAnulla, and her husband, Jason Fisher, 
had Ruby Willow Luna Fisher April 9, 
2009. 
 
Kendra Miller, daughter of Ken Rose and 
granddaughter of Viola Rose, and her 
husband, John, had Chase John Miller May 
14, 2009.  To show her versatility, she 
received her master’s degree in physical 
therapy from the University of Oklahoma 
the same month. 
 

 
 

Deaths 
 
Myron Charles Dillon, son of  Ruth Dillon 
and grandson of George Lyness, died 
December 18, 2006, surrounded by family in 
Longmont, Colorado, where he had retired. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Other Family News 
 

Dee Abercrombie, son of Anita 
Abercrombie and grandson of Ra lph 
Bowyer, has been admitted to Midwestern 
University College of Dental Medicine, in 
Glendale, Arizona, near Phoenix.  He plans 
to begin his studies there this fall. 
 
Edna Harden, daughter of Howard Camp 
and granddaughter of Mabel Camp, had a 
collision with a trash truck in her car.  She 
wasn’t badly hurt.  Shortly after that, she 
suffered a mild heart attack.  She has 
recovered from both.  She is the editor for a 
prison-reform organization, Missouri 
CURE. 
 
Amy Daugherty, daughter of Debra Lewis 
and granddaughter of Myron Dillon, has 
been admitted into the Ph.D. program in 
comparative politics at Colorado State 
University. 
 
Jamie Turnham, son of Marjorie Turnham 
and grandson of Fred Lyness, is currently 
serving in the military in Iraq. 
 
Philip Harward, son of Ellen Harward and 
grandson of Ray Bowyer, graduated with 
honors from Walton High School in 
Marietta, Georgia. He also passed his board 
of review, confirming he is now an Eagle 
Scout. He plans to attend the University of 
Georgia in the fall. 
 

Vi Cochran, daughter of Twyla Boone and 
granddaughter of Ralph Bowyer, has moved 
to the Denver area after living several years 
in the Houston area. 
 
Michael Cochran, son of Vi Cochran and 
grandson of Twyla Boone, has enlisted in 
the United States Army.  At this point, he 
expects his first assignment to be in Korea. 
 
Marilyn Nielsen, daughter of Willard Lyness 
and granddaughter of John Lyness, fell and 
broke her hip.  It was repaired by surgery 
and she was moved to a rehabilitation 
center. 
 
Kristine Prohl, daughter of John Lyness and 
granddaughter of Charles Lyness, has served 
on the Compagna Charter School Board (in 
Lake County, Indiana) since it opened six 
years ago.  Compagna is the former Hoosier 
Boys Town.  When Charter Schools were 
created in Indiana, Boys Town began one 
(as their kids are not really welcome in 
regular schools) and asked her to serve. She 
has been the School Board Chair for the last 
3 years. 
 

Facebook 
 

Quite a few family members have connected 
on Facebook, the social utility.  If you’re on 
Facebook, and not yet connected to the rest 
of us, please make us your “Facebook 
Friend”.  Start with your editor, and look at 
his list of friends to connect to others in the 
family. 

 
Taking Advantage of 

E-mail 
 
We are again sending this issue of the 
newsletter only by E-mail to those for whom 
we have E-mail addresses.  If you are 



receiving this issue one way, and would like 
it another way, send a message to your 
editor and we’ll send it by your preferred 
way.  
 
 

 
 

Future Issues 
 
We welcome contributions of family news, 
events, etc. for future issues of this 
newsletter. If you know of something that 
has happened to a family member, send it to 
the newsletter editor: 
 
Ray Bowyer 
10549 Big Canoe 
Big Canoe, Georgia 30143 
raybowyer@earthlink.net 
706-268-3913 



  
Registration 

Bowyer-Lyness Reunion 
Golden Bell, Divide, Colorado 

July 24 – 26, 2009 
 
Name:____________________________ 
 
Address: ___________________________ 
 
City: ___________________ State: _________  Zip ____ 
 
e-mail address: ______________________________ 
 
Number attending: 

Adults over 12: __________    Children: _______ 
Plan to stay in lodge:  __________  
 RV/Camping area: _______ 
 
Plan to meet at the Mason Jar Restaurant in Colorado Springs 
for lunch on Friday at 11:00 ____________ 
 
Interested in attending Sky Sox baseball game__________ 
 
Deposit included _____________  ($25.00 per person). 
 
Please mail form to: 
 Twyla Boone 
 1841 Crystal Street 
 Aurora, Colorado 80011 
Questions: e-mail marilynkj@cox.net  
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